
Bulk Waste Drop-Off Date Set 

 
 

The Village of Lomira will be holding a bulk waste drop-off on Saturday, October 3rd from 8 a.m. 

to noon at the Public Works Garage, 999 N. Water Street.  This service is provided for VILLAGE 

RESIDENTS ONLY and if the following rules are not adhered to, this service may be 

discontinued.  Bulk waste is defined as large items that do not fit in the regular garbage 

carts.  Please note normal household refuse will not be accepted.   

 

The following is a list of items that will be accepted: household furniture, automotive batteries, 

scrap metal, paint cans–provided any paint they contain is hardened (you can dry the paint quickly 

by mixing it with cement).  

 

The following items will be collected with fees: tires: $5.00/car tire & $20.00/larger tire, 

refrigerators, freezers, air conditioners, dehumidifiers and other freon containing appliances - - 

$25.00, washers, dryers, water heaters, microwaves, stoves and other appliances that do not contain 

freon - - $25.00. 

 

Electronics including computers, printers, DVD players, DVRs, VCRs, recorders, CD and cassette 

players, video game units, cell phones, individual computer accessories (monitor, keyboard, 

mouse, speakers, external hard drives, flash drives) $5.00/item. 

 

The Village does not accept TVs and computer monitors; however, you can take those items to 

Southwest Auto, Iron & Metal in Lomira.  They will accept TVs and charge per pound.  Contact 

Southwest for more information if needed. If you have any item that is questionable, please contact 

the public works office at 269-8155. 
 


